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Neville & Laura Verster

LTC – IS  Insurance Solutions

 (480) 837-4408   Office
        (480) 837-0657  FAX
Dear Friends and Clients;





December 10th, 1997

Firstly, as we approach the closing moments of 1997, Laura and I wish you and your family a most enjoyable holiday season, and a healthy and prosperous New Year in 1998

As is our custom each year, we wish to provide you with a summary of the significant events that have transpired pertaining to the long term care industry (see following page).

Also, as your insurance agents, we wish to update you regarding developments in our professional status, and suggest that you to update your Address/Phone book accordingly. 

Laura and I have been with ACSIA Insurance Services going on 5 years. Two years ago, we accepted an offer to manage their Southern California business division, which required our moving to San Diego.  We enjoyed good success in this endeavor, and by year end 1996 had achieved the #1 position in the USA for sales volume and profitability.  

Many of you familiar with the poet Robert Frost will recall the famous lines…..  “I came upon a fork in the road……and I chose the road less traveled”.  Well, towards the end of

1997, Laura and I found ourselves at this fork and had to arrive at a significant decision regarding our professional careers. While we had enjoyed the challenge of developing the So. CA. Region for ACSIA, we simultaneously had a strong desire to establish our own business enterprise. Consequently, we have made a decision to leave ACSIA and start our own Insurance Agency, which we have named LTC Insurance Solutions.

As existing clients of ours, rest assured that you will see no change in the services we offer all clients.  We still represent the same insurance companies, and in fact have added yet more insurance options in Long Term Care, Annuities and Life Insurance products as well.  Any questions regarding current, or future issues pertaining to your policy will receive our full attention.  You will also continue to receive our annual newsletter and periodic updates. Finally, should you ever have to activate your policy, you can expect that our staff will provide whatever assistance we can in rapidly processing your claim.

Our business activities will now be crossing  State lines, as we will be working with clients in Arizona, California, Oregon & Nevada.  Given the multiple State dimension to our business, and due to the fact that we own a home in Fountain Hills, AZ, we have elected to move our company headquarters to Arizona.   Regardless of where you are located, however, we can always be reached during business hours from 8 a.m.- 5 p.m.
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Without question, the most significant event that occurred in the industry in 1997 was the  

passage of Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) that provides tax incentives for Qualified long term care plans purchased after Jan.1, 1997.

Policies that were purchased previously to Dec 31st, 1996, would be ‘Grandfathered’, meaning that you receive all the benefits available with the new Tax Qualified policies, but would not be subject to the limitations associated with the new policies. 

So what specifically do these new ‘Tax Qualified’ policies offer ?

1.   Premiums for Tax Qualified policies considered full Medical Expense.

If a client itemizes, then to the extent that their medical expenses exceed 7.5% of adjusted gross income, they are allowed deductions for long term care insurance premiums.  The amounts that can be deducted were capped by age:

Age 40 or less 
- $200

Age 51 – 60 
- $750

Age 71 plus - $2,500

Age 41 – 50
- $375

Age 61 – 70
- $2,000



2.   Tax Free Reimbursements. 

The law specifies that reimbursements from Qualified policies are NOT taxable income.   


3.    Benefit “Triggers” for the new policies

Qualifying for benefits for a new TQ policy has become more stringent. It would be very beneficial to you to absolutely AVOID exchanging or canceling the long term care policy you currently have, barring extraordinary circumstances.  In canceling a policy now, you  would forever forfeit the more liberal benefit triggers that you currently possess. 

Given that Laura and I were still in California during 1997,  there are no Arizona clients of ours that will have to make any adjustments to their Long Term Care Insurance polices, since all these policies would have been acquired prior to the December 31st, 1996 deadline, and thus qualify for full Grandfathering !.    It is advisable, however,  that you consult with your tax accountant for any additional specifics regarding the tax qualified benefits, especially if you itemize medical expenses.

In conclusion, let me again re-iterate our commitment to you, our clients, and to the business of long term care insurance.  We pride ourselves on our work and our earned reputation, and thank you for the trust you have displayed by providing us the opportunity to serve you, as well as the referrals that you provide us to friends and family alike.  We certainly appreciate that too.



Sincerely, 

( Again, please make a note of our new telephone number.) 
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